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Presidents Message  (or “Brain Damaged Ramblings”)  
 

Well, I’m writing this on the First of September, summer is drawing to a close. For me this 

means fewer days in the workshop with the garage doors open. For that matter, my tools will 

go back to sharing space with the cars and I’ll have to run the burners to keep things warm.  

 

There are a few things to discuss with you all.  

First the program at the September meeting will have a presentation from Luthier Edward Victor Dick. I’ve 

chatted a couple of times with Edward. He is very knowledgeable and I’m looking forward to learning from 

him. For more info about Edward go to http://www.coloradoschooloflutherie.com/instructors/edward-victor-

dick 

 

Next is our Annual Auction in October. Many of the donations, so far, are tools. So October will be an oppor-

tunity for you to add tools you may need in your shop. I have started a Photo-Gallery of the auction items. You 

can view the Auction Photo Gallery at 

 http://coloradowoodworkersguild.org/index.php/annual-auction-items-2014-10-21 .  

As I’m in the process of collecting pictures / descriptions the photos will be changing daily. So, check back 

often. If you have a question about any item, feel free to contact president@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

and I’ll try to get an answer. 

 

 

In November (in addition to the evening’s programs) we will have our Annual Elections. The tables below 

show the current positions and occupants If I’ve missed anyone please accept my apologies. 
 

 

 

Elected Position Current Individual Willing to continue in 2015 

President Cary Goltermann Yes 

Vice President Bob Kleinfeldt Yes 

Treasurer Laura Peterson Yes 

Secretary Mark Childs Yes 

http://coloradowoodworkersguild.org/index.php/annual-auction-items-2014-10-21
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Without the efforts of these people there would be no guild. The appointed positions are really intended to be 

committee chairs. This is to say each of these could use some help. 

Most of these have agreed to stay on in 2015 (I have yet to talk to some). We could really use some help on 

these from our members. Please consider helping out.  

 

In December, we have no general meeting. In its place we have an annual Holiday Dinner. This is currently 

being planned by our esteemed Vice President, Bob Kleinfeldt. I’ve attended these in the past two years and 

it’s always been a good time. Look for an announcement for the time and place. I’m sure that Bob could use 

some help setting this up. If you can help, please let me know. 

 

I have not yet set up a presentation for January (there will be one). In addition to the January presentation 

there will be a “State Of the Guild” during which you can meet the members of the Board Of Directors and 

the various committee chairs.  
 

Cary Goltermann - El Presidente 

 

Appointed Position Current Individual Willing to continue in 2015 

Programs Cary Goltermann Yes but help would be nice 

Classes Stan Wolpert Will let me know at the next 

member meeting 

Librarian Roger Abraham Yes 

Snacks and Coffee Dick Dailey Sure 

Community Service Charlie Kuechenmeister Yes 

Publicity and Public Rela-

tions 

Lindy Baer Yes 

Shows and Exhibits Kevin Loyd Yes 

Webmaster Wilbur Goltermann Yes 

Membership Dennis Machlica Yes 

Newsletter Al Limiero Yes but would like to know if 

anyone else has an interest 
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Upcoming Events 

Saturday September 13 - Plane Restoration 

Class - This class is fully subscribed.  If you 

missed out on registering this time, keep your 

eye open for the next iteration since this is such 

a popular class that it will be offered fairly of-

ten.   

Rocky Mountain Woodturning Symposium 

Sep 12-14 - For  more info, and to register  —

>Click Here<— 

 

Tuesday, September 16 General Membership 

Meeting - Edward Victor Dick of the Colorado 

School of Lutherie will give a presentation on 

guitar building. Edward has been a Luthier since 

1975. Join us for what is sure to be a great 

presentation. For more info about The Colorado 

School of Lutherie click --> Here <-- 

 

Thursday, October 2 Empty Bowl Event - 

Love INC of Littleton is seeking donations of 

bowls which will be auctioned off to raise 

funds. For more information about this event 

click --> Here <-- 

 

October 4 & 11 Keepsake Box Class - will be 

held at Doug's shop - 19890 Aries Drive, Monu-

ment, CO 80132.  Tuition is $95, with wood 

provided by the Guild. Sign up early to ensure 

your place:  go to "Pay for Classes" in the 

"Members' Corner" of the right side column, 

and then click on "Oct 4 & 11 - Keepsake Box 

Class".   

—>Click here<— for a description of the Keep-

sake Box Class. 

 

Tuesday, October 21 General Membership 

Meeting 

Annual Auction 

 

From the Website Home Page 

Membership 

Greetings guild members. As we head into fall the 

guild database shows 238 active paid in full for 

2014 members (although I believe that one or two 

of these are “test” members that our webmaster uses 

to verify website functionality). 

 

In October we will begin to renew members for the 

year 2015. During 2014 the membership cards 

changed from handwritten to printed. We have pro-

cured a new label printer which will make the print-

ing simpler. 2015 Member Cards will be the same 

BUT the printed text will be black on a silver back-

ground (2016 member cards will be some other col-

or). It is my hope that this will make identification 

simpler for our sponsors. You remember our spon-

sors? If not go to http://

coloradowoodworkersguild.org/index.php/sponsors 

for an up-to-date list. Drop by and say thanks to one 

or two of them. 

 

Here is a question for the members. If the member-

ship card had a barcode printed on it would y’all be 

willing to scan it upon entering a guild meeting? 

This would inform us about which presentations are 

of interest. 

 

Hope to see you all at the next meeting. As usual, if 

you have any issues with your membership please 

drop an email to  

membership@coloradowoodworkersguild.org or 

president@coloradowoodworkersguild.org  

or talk to us at a meeting. 

 

Cary Goltermann - Assistant to the Mem-

bership Chair 

 

http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/
http://www.coloradoschooloflutherie.com/
http://www.loveinclittleton.org/emptybowl.html
http://coloradowoodworkersguild.org/index.php/2-uncategorised/26-keepsake-box-class
http://coloradowoodworkersguild.org/
http://coloradowoodworkersguild.org/index.php/
http://coloradowoodworkersguild.org/index.php/
mailto:membership@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
mailto:president@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
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August Presentation 

During our August monthly meeting we were treat-

ed to a great presentation by our very own Arnie 

Silverman.  Arnie has made a beautiful Pie Crust 

Edge Tilt Top Table for his wife.  As you may 

know Arnie is a detail man and wow was that ever 

evident in this table. 

The table was built out of cherry and used several 

different woodworking techniques including, hand 

tools, joinery, turning and carving.  The top was 

made from an 18 inch wide board with one glue up 

down the middle.  The end product needed to be a 

circle 32 inches in diameter.  The board was about 

5/4 thick.  Arnie explained that to get the scalloped 

piecrust edge he had to use a router to hog out the 

table top leaving the 5/4 thickness for the piecrust 

edge.  Many steps and templates were involved.  

This was not a week end project, taking Arnie about 

a year of on and off shop time. 

After it was established that the top could be made 

there was a pedestal to turn and 3 cabriole legs to 

make, each with its share of carving.  Arnie’s tip 

was don’t sweat it, people can only see one leg and 

once side of the pedestal at a time.  He attached the 

3 legs to the cylinder pedestal using sliding miters 

made with a nifty jig he shared with us.     

You can readily see by the pictures what a great 

piece of heirloom furniture this turned out to be, 

thank you Arnie. 

Laura Peterson 

Editor’s Note : There is not enough space 

available in the newsletter to properly de-

scribe the  effort and skill Arnie has put in-

to this project. To see more photos and view 

the video of Arnie’s presentation go to the 

links listed on the right. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To view more photos Click here 

To view video Click here login to website and go to Members 

Corner and Click on Presentation Videos 

http://coloradowoodworkersguild.org/index.php/arny-s-pie-crust-tilt-top-tea-table
http://coloradowoodworkersguild.org/index.php/meeting-presentation-videos/details/3/105/meeting-presentation-videos-making-a-pie-crust-table
http://coloradowoodworkersguild.org/index.php/meeting-presentation-videos/details/3/105/meeting-presentation-videos-making-a-pie-crust-table
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Show And Tell 
 

After having nine entries in the July Show N’ Tell 

(probably an all time high) we went to only two en-

tries in August. 

 

Ron White’s winning entries were two beautiful 

pencil holders with marquetry decorations and se-

cret compartments on the bottom.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Kitsmiller entered a jig designed to hold his 

Festool Domino in place on (I believe) floor joists. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Raffle 

 

We had (as usual) five raffle items which were won 

as follows 

 

Doug Pinney won a beautiful piece of Osage Or-

ange board donated to the guild by Austin Hard-

woods.  

Bill Kwaitwoski (spelling) won a pair of Bessey bar 

clamps 

Beej Jones won a Bench Dog Push Block 

Bob Bauer won a set of self center drills 

Bill Healy won a set of Forstner bits 

 

There will, of course, be five new raffle items at the 

October meeting. See you there. 

 

Cary Goltermann 
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Sponsor’s Corner 

Woodcraft Sponsor Article: 

Woodcraft, established in 1928 and a sponsor of 

Colorado Woodworkers Guild, is located at the in-

tersection of Peoria and Arapahoe Road in Centen-

nial. This store carries a complete selection of sta-

tionary and portable power tools, hand tools, carv-

ing tools, turning tools, and accessories for all 

woodworking needs. The store location moved 

from Tamarac off I-225 to its present location some 

years ago and expanded the tool display area to 

twice its original size and added a classroom area 

where classes in many phases of woodworking ac-

tivities are held. The classes cover everything from 

guitar building to the essentials of router and lathe 

turning to the proper set up and use of the band saw. 

Usually once a month the store will have a sale on 

selected items. One can stay abreast of the store ac-

tivity through visiting the Woodcraft website 

(Woodcraft.com) or by signing up at the website for 

email announcements. Additionally, when purchas-

ing items at the store, one can provide information 

for receiving a brochure through the mail that will 

contain a listing of classes offered and illustrating 

certain merchandise that is on sale for a specified 

period. 

The store is manned by a knowledgeable staff, all of 

whom enjoys woodworking and is helpful in mak-

ing sure that your purchase is what you need for a 

particular project. One nice feature is the “rain 

check” system whereby one can purchase an item 

on sale, and when not available on the shelf, can be 

ordered for you at the sale price and typically deliv-

ered to the store within a week. I have found that 

you will receive notification when the item is deliv-

ered to the store. Eric Letzler, the store owner, is 

also a woodworker and has exhibited some of his 

handiwork in the store from time to time. Other 

staff members and customers also have some of 

their pieces on display. 

Remember when making a purchase at Woodcraft, 

as well as any of our sponsors, you will receive a 

10% discount on the purchase total for items not on 

sale when you present your Guild membership card. 

Travis Brown Sponsor Liaison 

 

2014 Guild Officers 

Cary Goltermann – President 

president@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Bob Kleinfeldt – Vice President 

vice-president@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Mark Childs – Secretary 

secretary@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Laura Peterson – Treasurer 

treasurer@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Guild Committee Chairs 

Richard Gonzales – Programs 

programs@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Kevin Loyd – Shows and Exhibits 

shows@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Dennis Machlica - Membership 

membership@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Charles Kuechenmeister & Jeff Roth – Community Ser-

vice 

community-service@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Roger Abraham – Library 

library@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Lindy Baer – Publicity and Public Relations 

publicity-pr@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Al Limiero – Newsletter Editor 

newsletter@coloradowoodworkersguild.org 

Wilbur Goltermann – Webmaster 

webmaster@coloradowoodworkersguild.org  

Chris Bentson - Merchandise: 

 

Paxton Lumber Wood of the 

Month 

 

Paxton Lumber is offering white oak for the Sep-

tember Wood of the Month. The stock comes 4 

quarter, FAS, 1 face or better, surfaced 2 sides 

(S2S) with one straight edge. Call 303-399-6047  

for pricing. 

 

mailto:president@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
mailto:vice-president@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
https://dl-web.dropbox.com/get/Colorado%20Woodworkers%20Guild/12May%20Newsletter/secretary@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
https://dl-web.dropbox.com/get/Colorado%20Woodworkers%20Guild/12May%20Newsletter/treasurer@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
file:///C:/Users/Al/Documents/CWG/July%20Newsletter/programs@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
https://dl-web.dropbox.com/get/Colorado%20Woodworkers%20Guild/12May%20Newsletter/shows@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
mailto:membership@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
https://dl-web.dropbox.com/get/Colorado%20Woodworkers%20Guild/12May%20Newsletter/community-service@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
mailto:library@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
https://dl-web.dropbox.com/get/Colorado%20Woodworkers%20Guild/12May%20Newsletter/publicity@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
https://dl-web.dropbox.com/get/Colorado%20Woodworkers%20Guild/12May%20Newsletter/newsletter@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
mailto:webmaster@coloradowoodworkersguild.org
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A Cut Above 
16512 Arminta Street 
Van Nuys, CA 91406 

Phone: 800-444-2999 
Website: www.acutabove.com  

Austin Hardwoods of Denver, Inc. 
975 W. Mississippi 
Denver, CO 80223 

Phone: 303-733-1292 
Website: www.austinhardwoods.com  

B & B Rare Woods 
871 Brickyard Circle, Unit C4 
Golden, CO 80403 

Phone: 303-986-2585 
Website: www.wood-veneers.com  

Charlie’s 2nd Hand Store, Inc. 
2227 Larimer Street 
Denver, CO 80205 

Phone: 303-295-1781 
Website: www.usedtoolsplus.com   

Collector’s Specialty Woods 
Collector’s Specialty Woods 
4355 Monaco Street, Unit A 
Denver, CO 80216 
(this is their Denver showroom and warehouse) 

Phone: 720-278-7797 
Website: www.cswoods.com  

Collector’s Specialty Woods 
8055 County Road 570 
Gardner, CO 81040 
(this is their southern Colorado wood yard, kiln 
drying facility, woodshop, and another show-
room) 
Phone: 800-746-2413 

Denver Woodworking Company 
2062 S. Bannock Street 
Denver, CO 80223 

Phone: 303-733-3130 
Website: www.denverwoodworking.com  

Frank Paxton Lumber Company 
4837 Jackson Street 
Denver, CO 80216 

Phone: 303-399-6047 
Website: www.paxtonwood.com/denver.aspx  

Reclaimed Boxcar Flooring 

Phone: 303-913-6373 
Website: www.reclaimedboxcarflooring.com   

Rockler Woodworking and Hardware 
2553 S. Colorado Blvd 
Denver, CO 80222 

Phone: 303-782-0588 
Website: www.rockler.com/retail/denver-colorado-
hardware-store.cfm  

TC Woods 
5406 County Road 23 
Ft. Lupton, CO 80621 

Phone: 3-666-8989 
Website: www.tcwoods.com  

Tool Zone, Inc. 
8651 Grant Street, Unit 1A 
Thornton, CO 80229 

Phone: 303-252-8500 
Website: www.toolzone.com  

Woodcraft of Denver 
6770 S. Peoria Street 
Centennial, CO 80112 

Phone: 303-290-0007 
Website: http://www.woodcraft.com/stores/
store.aspx?id=305  

CWG Sponsors 

The Colorado Woodworkers Guild is fortunate to have several companies as Sponsors. The Sponsors help the Guild 

with programs, materials, supplies, facilities, display space, financial, and other means. In many cases, Guild members 

are able to obtain discounts from our Sponsors (except for power tools and sale items). Please note: the Guild discounts 

only apply to in person purchases in the store (except where noted), and are not available at any sponsor's online store. 

You must show a current membership card to obtain the discount 

http://www.acutabove.com
http://www.austinhardwoods.com
http://www.wood-veneers.com
http://www.usedtoolsplus.com
http://www.cswoods.com
http://www.paxtonwood.com/denver.aspx
http://www.paxtonwood.com/denver.aspx
http://www.rockler.com/retail/denver-colorado-hardware-store.cfm
http://www.rockler.com/retail/denver-colorado-hardware-store.cfm
http://www.rockler.com/retail/denver-colorado-hardware-store.cfm
http://www.tcwoods.com
http://www.toolzone.com
http://www.woodcraft.com/stores/store.aspx?id=305
http://www.woodcraft.com/stores/store.aspx?id=305
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Please return this form at any Guild meeting or via mail to: 

Colorado Woodworkers Guild P.O. Box 100996, Denver, Colorado 80250 

ColoradoWoodworkersGuild.org 


